The Harry Birrell Scholarship Trust

Registered Charity Number 106 1330

Dear Friend

It’s a year since I wrote to you last to give you news about the Harry Birrell Scholarship Trust. Well I am pleased to say that our small charity is growing steadily. We now have more than fifty friends of the charity who have collectively pledged over £1,200 to the trust on an annual basis through standing orders. This income allows us to pay for a sizeable portion of the inaugural Birrell Scholar’s school fees in South Africa. Meanwhile we are investing our capital, which stands at just over £30,000 in a special charity fund with the merchant bank Robert Fleming. The trust’s aim is to generate a regular annual income from friends and to grow the charity’s capital to a substantial size, which would then generate more income in due course. The goal is to be in a position to educate as many talented youngsters as possible, whose families are not in a position to provide them with a good education, as Birrell Scholars.

The inaugural scholar, Mila Mifanya, is proving to do well at St Andrew’s College. In his last school report he was averaging an A grade in both his form work and exams. He is also enjoying success in games. He is currently playing 1st XI hockey for the school, and his cricket report said he was regularly beating the bat around the off stump with his medium pace bowling for the 2nd XI. Mila will be finishing school in December and no doubt will proceed on to university in the Millennium. We will let you know his plans in due course and look forward to following his progress through life.

I had the privilege of seeing Sylvia and Harry Birrell in South Africa over Christmas. Harry and I went fishing together at Klipbaai where we were able spend many an hour around a camp fire discussing plans and hopes for the Birrell Trust. Harry is 71 now and still plays golf regularly and occasionally coaches school boys and students cricket. Harry has asked me to extend his thanks to all those who have become friends and have supported the charity.

On the fund raising front the main activity has been another marathon effort and a Birrell party in London. I ran the London Marathon again this year with yet another new running partner; having finished off my twin brother Jim in last year’s race. Rob Armstrong and I managed to raise £3,000 for the charity and along the 26 mile course bumped into 2 of Harry’s former pupils. I am embarrassed to say that one of these was part of a 6 man caterpillar and over took us in the final stages! This year Liz, Andrew and Jimmy will be running, swimming and cycling as “Birrell’s Breasers” in the London Triathlon in September to raise more funds. We of course would be delighted if others might want to raise funds for the charity through any athletic endeavour.

We are having our annual London get together on Friday 17th September 1999 at the Fez Club, 222 Fulham Road, London from 7:30pm. It would be great if you and any of your friends could make it, last year’s get together was very popularly received. (£10  taken at the door will go to the Trust). We are also holding a friends black tie dinner in Oxford, at the old dining Hall at St Edmund Hall on Friday 19th November 1999 at 7.30pm. Tickets for this event will be £40 per person and as there is a limited number will be allocated on a first come first served basis. If you would like to come please send a cheque made out to the Harry Birrell Scholarship Trust to Andrew La Trobe at 3 Stapleford Court, Sevenoaks, Kent, TN13 2LB. If the dinner is oversubscribed your cheque will be returned.

You will be pleased to hear that the trustees elected the first honorary friend of the Trust in January. Cliff Morgan the former British Lion and Welsh fly half was delighted to accept the invitation to become an honorary friend. We have also introduced a special friend category for friends of the Trust who have contributed over £1,000 through fundraising or donation. I enclose a list of all the current friends of the charity. If you know of someone else who might like to become a friend of the trust please complete the attached form and return it to Andrew La Trobe (please also let him know if you change address). 

As we did last year, the trust will again be supporting the Teachers Advancement Programme (“TAP”) in the Eastern Province of South Africa. TAP aims to promote educational standards in state schools in the Eastern Province through the assistance of the Provinces’ leading private schools, such as St Andrew’s College in Grahamstown.  

The Harry Birrell Scholarship Trust selection committee, chaired by Harry will be selecting a new Birrell scholar in September to start at the school in January. We wish them well in their task.

I would particularly like to thank all the new friends who have joined up in the last year for doing so. We couldn’t be offering children this wonderful educational opportunity in the name of Harry Birrell without your help.

We hope to see you soon
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With best wishes

Stephen Sparrow

Chairman of Trustees

Trustees:
Stephen Sparrow, Andrew La Trobe, Elizabeth Currie, James Elliot, Poppy Teacher, Warne Boyce (HON)

Friends of the Harry Birrell Scholarship Trust 

Change of Address

Please insert details of new address if relevant:

………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………….

St Edmund Hall, Oxford Black Tie Dinner, 19/11/99

Please provide names of attendees of the dinner :

Completed forms and cheques should be returned to the Harry Birrell Scholarship Trust c/o

Andrew La Trobe, 3 Stapleford Court, Sevenoaks, Kent, TN13 2LB
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